
 

 

 

                                    

18th December 2015 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 We have made it to the very end of Autumn term. The last few weeks have been tak-

en over by wonderful nativity performances by Key Stage 1 and Foundation Stage children, 

as well as Christmas parties, whole school Christmas lunch, carol concert and pantomime. I 

hope you have enjoyed the many opportunities there has been to be involved in the life of 

the school over the past weeks. 

 Unfortunately we have said goodbye to Mrs Bennett today, who after nine years of 

loyal service at All Saints has decided to move to pastures new. I am sure you will join me 

in thanking her for all her hard work over the years and wish her every happiness for the 

future.   

 Wishing you a happy and peaceful Christmas. I look forward to seeing you on Tuesday 

5th January.  

                                                           Heidi Otranen 

                                                            Headteacher 

For a child will be born to us 

A Son will be given to us 

And he will be our ruler. 

He will be called Wonderful 

Counsellor, Mighty God 

Eternal Father, Prince of Peace 

Isaiah 9:6 



 

Our new and improved 

website has now  

been launched! 

We hope you will find our new website informative and easy to use. 

Thank you for your patience whilst waiting for the new website to 

go live. I would also like to thank Ms O’Neil and Mr Thorpe, two of 

our Governors, who have helped to make the new website happen!  

www.allsaints.herts.sch.uk/website 



 

 Christmas 

Lunch –2015 

Thanks to Mrs Barnard and 

her kitchen team’s fantastic 

efforts, the children enjoyed 

a wonderful Christmas 

lunch this Wednesday. We 

were particularly impressed 

with the children’s excellent 

table manners and jolly, yet 

sensible behaviour! 



 Denotes a new entry 

Please note more dates will be added accordingly. 

 

Date Event 

Mon 4th January INSET DAY (school closed for pupils) 

Tues 5th January Spring term commences 

 Wed 3rd February  Online Safety Parent Workshop—time TBC 

Mon 15th February—Fri 19th 

February 

Half-term holiday 

 Sat 19th March  PTA Quiz Night 

Thurs 24th March Spring Term finishes at 1:30pm 


